
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
August 14, 1945 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in special session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilman present and 
answering at roll call were: Treece, Hoisington, Boston, Carson, 
Campbell and President Harris. Also present were City Manager 
Brownson and City Attorney Banks. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Boston that the 24-hour formal notice of call of meeting be 
waived. Motion carried. 
 
 Mr. Austin of the Avalon Cafe presented an application for a 

liquor license for said Avalon Cafe to be in the name of Avalon, 
Inc. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Boston that the license be granted on condition that the old 
license be surrendered. Motion carried. 
 
 Harold T. Sommers made an application for a liquor store 
license at 101 North 1st St. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 
seconded by Councilman Boston that the license be rejected. Roll 
was called on the motion with all members of the Council voting 
AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 
 
 The Turf Association requested permission to use Lincoln Park 
Auditorium for dances in conjunction with the American Legion 
Rodeo on Aug. 9th, 10th, and 11th. The proceeds to be donated to 

charitable organizations. They desired to rent the Auditorium on a 
cost basis. It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by 
Councilman Carson that the request be granted. Motion carried. 
 
 Further discussion with Messrs. Landes and Sullivan on the 
lease for Walker Field with Western Air Lines, Inc. was had and it 
was moved by Councilman Carson, seconded by Councilman Treece that 
the City enter into the lease with Western Air Lines and the City 
Manager and Clerk be authorized and instructed to sign said lease, 
after approval by C.A.A. Roll was called on the motion with all 
members of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the 
motion carried. 
 
 The Council discussed the question of auditing the books of 

the City to September 1st, 1945 and it was the consensus of 
opinion that the audit be made. 
 
 Western Union requested permission to construct a guy wire on 
city property near the sidewalk line at the intersection at the 
southwest corner of Block 122 - 1st & Ute. The following 
resolution was presented and read: 
 
 RESOLUTION 
 
 WHEREAS, the Western Union Telegraph Company has made 



application to the City of Grand Junction for permission to set a 

guy stub on city property near the sidewalk line at the 
intersection at the southwest corner of Block 122 which is the 
intersection of 1st Street and Ute Avenue in the City of Grand 
Junction. 
 
 AND, WHEREAS, the City Council is of the opinion that the 
placement of such a guy stub would not be detrimental to the use 
of the public property which is involved. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION: 
 
 That a revocable permit or license be granted to the Western 
Union Telegraph Company to install and maintain a guy stub near 

the sidewalk line attached to the pole at the curb on the 
intersection at the southwest corner of Block 122 in the City of 
Grand Junction, provided that the Western Union Telegraph Co. 
agrees to indemnify the City and save it harmless from any and all 
claims, demands, damages, actions and expenses of every nature in 
any manner arising or resulting from the construction, maintenance 
or use of the said guy stub. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Treece that the resolution be passed and adopted as read. Roll was 
called on the motion with all members of the Council voting AYE. 
The President declared the motion carried. 
 
 On motion duly made, seconded and carried, the meeting 

adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


